
Your Employer May File Low Earnings 
or Partial Unemployment Claims on 
Behalf of You and Your Coworkers 

Many employers file on behalf of their employees. Here are some important things 
you should know about employer filed claims.  

If you have not already 
registered for an account, 
click the “Register Now” 
button. Once you have 
registered you will come 
back to the login screen to 
login with your new 
account information. 

Employees, DO NOT file a new claim. 

You will need to CERTIFY your weekly claims 
to receive unemployment benefits. 

Visit dew.sc.gov to 
login or register in the 
MyBenefits portal. 



Once you have logged in, 
you will be directed to the 
customer menu page. In the 
middle, you should see a 
quick link that says “Certify 
Weekly Benefits.” Click this 
link to complete the 
certification process. 

If you do not see the 
quick link, call TelClaim 
at 1-866-831-1724  
for assistance with  
your account. 


